

# Cadishead Rhinos ARLFC

---

16<sup>th</sup> July 2018 – 6:30 pm

---

## In Attendance

Kelly Williams	Jessica Hall	Linda Guy	Matty Lee
Mike Heaton	Louise Evans	Steve Guy	Kimberley Hoath
Paul Chaplin	Marissa Chaplin	Bob Speakman	John Brookes
Paul Elliott	Daz Heaton	George Chaplin	Ange Ritaller

### 1. Opening of the Meeting

The Chairman opened the July 2018 meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

### 2. Apologies for Absence

No apologies for absence had been received.

### 3. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> June 2018 were approved as a correct record.

### 4. Treasurer's Report

The Treasurer provided an update on the current situation in relation to the accounts. Subs spreadsheets were then handed out to the relevant coaches and they were asked to remind those parents/players who have not paid that subs are now due for payment.

The Refreshments Manager provided everyone with an update on the takings from the catering.

### 5. Child Welfare Report

The Child Welfare Officer reported that there were no concerns in terms of child welfare.

### 6. Any Other Business

#### a) Simon Annis Day

Matty Lee requested that he be given the squad list (home team only) and the name of who is sponsoring which team for the 18<sup>th</sup> August 2018 to enable him to progress printing of the programmes.

A site plan will be drafted, and the team stalls will be marked in red.

The Under 12's coach was asked if the U12's would be using the changing rooms on the day and he confirmed that the away team only will need the use of a changing room.

b) Winter Training

The Club Secretary asked Coaches to think about winter training and what facilities they will need. It was stressed that the Club need to place a block booking request at Irlam and Cadishead College (ICC) as soon as possible. He also mentioned that Coaches will need to consider if their plans are financially viable. If any Coaches wish to use ICC, please let the Club Secretary know as soon as possible. It was also pointed out that the 3G pitch is always in high demand.

c) Danny Barton

Danny Barton will be holding some CPD coaching sessions at AJ Bell on Monday 30<sup>th</sup> July 2018 at 6:30 pm to 7:45pm.

If anybody is interested in attending they should contact Danny Barton, whose number is on the noticeboard.

d) Building

It was announced that there had been several incidents of Anti-Social Behaviour around the building. The Club announced that the installation of CCTV has now been booked in for Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> July. Six cameras would be installed. Any broken windows will be repaired after installation has taken place. It was mentioned the Greater Manchester Police have funds available to assist with the repair of any damages which have occurred because of Anti-Social Behaviour.

The Post Office have now recognized the Clubhouse as an address and Openreach have agreed to install the Internet on Monday 30<sup>th</sup> July 2018.

e) Salford Sports Network Annual Dinner

This years' Salford Sports Network Annual Dinner will take place on 21<sup>st</sup> September 2018 at the Lowry Hotel. Tickets will be £45 for a 3-course meal. Chris Kamara is the guest speaker. The Club have booked a table of 10 so if anybody is interested in attending please let the Club Treasurer know as soon as possible. Past years have always been a good night.

The coordinator for Salford Sports Network meetings has approached the club in relation to using the Clubhouse on the 5<sup>th</sup> December to hold the next network meeting.

f) Brick slips

It was agreed that a bundle of brick slip request forms would be printed off and made available in the clubhouse over the next couple of days.

g) Fizzy Bingo

It was felt that it was about time an event was arranged for the ladies hence the suggestion of a 'Fizzy Bingo' night. The ladies would be able to have a glass of Prosecco, play some bingo and generally have a bit of a laugh. It was agreed that this could be arranged after the school holidays.

h) Integration of O/A with Junior teams

A Coach asked if it was possible for the open age team to integrate a little with the junior teams as it was felt the younger teams aspire to be great players and look up to the open age. It was agreed that this may be possible as a one-off exercise.

i) High Schools

The Club Secretary announced that a couple of club coaches would be assisting on a 'Hungry Kids' type of day over the summer holidays. This would be a one hour training a week for six weeks. The dates will be 23<sup>rd</sup>, 24<sup>th</sup>, 26<sup>th</sup> July and 13<sup>th</sup>, 14<sup>th</sup> and 16<sup>th</sup> August. All 11am to 12 noon.

This will mean there will be between 40 to 50 children. The Under 15's coach has agreed to attend the full six hours. The Under 7's coach has agreed to assist at St. Mary's. The age groups will be 4yrs to 11 years. Flyers will be handed out.

St. Josephs will be holding an after-school club which will commence on 23<sup>rd</sup> September. The U'8's coach has agreed to assist with this one.

j) Presentations

Venues have been booked for the presentations. It was agreed that the Open Age presentation will take place on the 29<sup>th</sup> September and this will be incorporated into the 25-year anniversary of the club. The Club Secretary will ask Mark Dutton about a marquee with a view to pricing this up.

k) Prevent Training

It was agreed that a 'Prevent Training' session will take place for coaches. The Under 8's Manager will make arrangements for this to take place. Hopefully we can secure a quiet night.

Date of next meeting

Monday 13<sup>th</sup> August 2018 at 8pm.